Eccles Political Executive 14th July 2006

Update from Neighbourhood Manager.

1. CURRENT ACTIVITIES

· The Executive Group.

The Executive Group met on 14th June.  Minutes attached.

· The TOGETHER initiative. 

Work is ongoing by all agencies in relation to tackling anti-social behaviour.  Many of the initial actions required have now been completed, although new issues are constantly arising. .   Additional information included below:

Ellesmere St. 

· CCTV cameras will be installed in the near future to Ellesmere St as the residents group has secured funding to do this.  Hoping to be onsite end of July with the Liverpool Rd/Ellesmere St scheme and are hoping to start with Ellesmere St.

· The residents group is on board and there is a good relationship with both the N Team and NPH.  

· There has been a spate of malicious fires in the area.  NPH, GMFS, GMP and Environment Directorate have been involved in trying to provide a response to this.  Several actions have been completed, but the problem is still persisting at present although less frequently.  This is an issue that is being discussed by the CST. 

· Additional fencing has been erected by the Burglary Reduction Team which should also assist the fire situation.

· A mini-beat sweep for Ellesmere St is in the process of being arranged. 

· Bins and chutes in this area are still an issue.

New Lane.

· New Lane falls into the SSCF area.  A proposal has been accepted by the SSCF Board to secure £75 000 capital.  This will enable the Burglary Reduction team to complete a programme of fencing, alleygating and CCTV.  They are providing a further £125 000 for the scheme.  it is anticipated that this will lead to a substantial reduction in ASB and nuisance. 

· Youth nuisance is still a problem in this area.  Residents are reluctant to report issues because of fear of reprisals.  The above scheme will assist.  There are 2 individuals being discussed by the CST in relation to conducting ASBO warning interviews.

· There is still a need to deal with the environmental issues relating to bins/chutes etc in this area. Some residents have been provided with their own individual wheelie bins in those blocks where fencing has been put up.  This appears to be an improvement in the situation.

Westwood Park.

· Westwood also falls into the SSCF area.  A proposal has been accepted by the SSCF Board for a scheme to develop support for voluntary youth groups.  If this goes ahead the youth group in Westwood Park will benefit from additional youth worth support, training and general support and development for the group.  The group in Brookhouse will also benefit from this and we will be looking to establish a group in the New Lane area. 
· A submission for 3 CCTV cameras for the Westwood Park and Brookhouse estates has also been made for consideration by the SSCF Board. 
· Feedback from Eccles Task Groups. 

Environment and Transport.

The Task Group met on Wednesday 14th June 2006.

· Steven Lee attended the meeting and spoke to the group about the £100 000 that has been devolved to the Community Committee. The Group was asked to come up with suggestions/possible schemes.  These will be costed out by Urban Vision.

Youth Task Group

The Task Group met on 24th May 2006.  

· The M30 against Bullying Campaign was discussed
· The Eccles Young Parent Group is ongoing and will continue now that the Community Committee has supported crèche facilities for the group.
· We will have full time Sports Development Officer operating in Eccles from September.  This is a great result for Eccles.
· The Youth Inclusion Programme is coming to Eccles.  The first steering group meeting has been held and agencies have made referrals to the scheme.  These will be discussed on 12.07.06. 
· Summer activities are in place and advertised in Community Newsletter.   Separate flyers and posters will be issued.  Sports Development Sessions will take place in each ward.  There will also be a playscheme in each ward.
Eccles Senior Task Group.

The group met on 10th July 2006

.

A representative from the “No cold calling zone” project attending the meeting. 

There was also a demonstration and taster session for New Age Curling.  This was really successful and therefore the PCT have agreed to try to roll out this activity.
Eccles Diversity Task Group/Forum.

The Task Group met on 1st June 2006.  

· It was agreed that the next large Diversity Forum should be around CPS and court procedures.  The event will be held at the Link Project, week commencing 24th July 2006 12pm-2pm.  The meeting focused on this event and how it should be organised and run.  Some members of the task group agreed to work with CVS on designing the publicity for the event.  

· A Diversity Forum meeting was held on 30.06.06 at the Youth Centre.  This meeting focused around hate crime and GMP, City Council and the Witness Outreach Service made presentations. 

.

Community Safety Task Group

The group met on 14th May 2006. 

· Magistrates from the Community Justice Initiative attended the meeting.   They explained about the CJI and it’s processes. 

· The group reviewed the CJI priorities and agreed that they should remain the same for the next quarter.

· Inspector Jill Gorse advised on current crime trends and issues.

· A presentation was given by the SMART project about the work they do to support  young drug users.

· Other issues – trailbiking/police counter/race hate were discussed and updates given.


Other issues. 

· Barton Fairshare.

The Fair Share Trust panel has allocated funds to three schemes to date:

1. Security lighting/CCTV on Ellesmere St.

2. Various costs for The Yemeni Community Centre – rent, staffing costs, equipment etc.

3. Monitoring costs for 3 years for the cameras that the City Council is providing along Liverpool Rd.  

An application  had been received from Enfield House Residents Association.  This was supported in principle by the panel subject to further information being requested.

· New Groups

· Barton Residents Association is now up and running, as a new group in it’s own right.

· The Friends of Winton Park group is now established. 

· Trailbiking. 
We have met with a variety of agencies and agreed actions relating to trailbiking. Currently we are awaiting costs from the Marketing Section in relation to a preventative campaign.  Funding has been requested from SSCF to help support this proposal.
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